SCE-COW Chair’s Report to SOM
The annual meeting of the SOM Steering Committee on ECOTECH Committee of the Whole (SCE-COW) was held in Ningbo, China on 25 February 2014.  Key outcomes of this meeting were as follows:
1. SCE-COW exchanged views on the preparation of strategic plans by SCE fora.  The meeting agreed that the plans submitted required more work especially to: focus on outcomes; include KPIs; and follow the template more consistently. 

2. SCE-COW agreed that the SCE Chair would write to fora setting out expectations for strategic plans; that a FoTC would be convened at SCE2 to consider revised strategic plans; with a view to having plans finalised by SCE3.  

3. SCE-COW held a discussion and exchange of views on the following cross-cutting topics: travel facilitation; ocean-related issues; gender; cross-border education; health; connectivity; and services.
4. SCE-COW approved the annual work plans for 12 SCE working groups. The four remaining workplans would be considered intersessionally.
Recommendations

It is recommended that SOM:

1. Note the outcomes of the meeting.

